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Financial Supervisory Commission

Cook Islands
P.O. Box 594, Avarua, Rarotonga     Phone: (682) 20798     Fax: (682) 21798

E-mail: Inquire@fsc.gov.ck
______________________________________________________________________________________

MEDIA RELEASE:
VISIT TO THE 16TH ANNUAL MEETING OF THE ASIA/PACIFIC GROUP ON MONEY LAUNDERING

Mr Paul Heckles, Commissioner of the Cook Islands Financial Supervisory Commission and Mr Bob Williams, Head of the Cook Islands Financial Intelligence Unit (FIU), recently returned from attending the 16th Annual Meeting of The Asia/Pacific Group on Money Laundering (APG) held in Shanghai, China. The APG is an autonomous and collaborative international organisation founded in 1997 in Bangkok, Thailand consisting of 41 members and a number of international and regional observers.  Some of the key international organisations who participate with, and support, the efforts of the APG in the region include the Financial Action Task Force, International Monetary Fund, World Bank, OECD, United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime, Asian Development Bank and the Egmont Group of Financial Intelligence Units.

APG members and observers are committed to the effective implementation and enforcement of internationally accepted standards against money laundering and the financing of terrorism, in particular the Forty Recommendations of the Financial Action Task Force on Money Laundering (FATF).

One of the main functions of the APG is to assess compliance by APG members with the global AML/CFT standards through a robust mutual evaluation programme. The report of the last such evaluation undertaken on the Cooks islands can be found on the FIU’s website at http://www.cifiu.gov.ck/images/downloads/Mutual%20Evaluation%20Report.pdf . In the Pacific region only Singapore and the USA received a better report; out of the APG’s 41 members the Cooks made equal fourth highest rated report and worldwide, the Cook Islands was in the top 16% of jurisdictions evaluated.

Mr Heckles and Mr Williams primary focus on attending the Annual Meeting was to deliver the Cook Islands yearly update report on the improvements made in its anti-money laundering and countering the finance of terrorism regime(AML/CFT), since the date of the last mutual evaluation. Mr Williams also had reports to deliver as the Representative of the APG’s Pacific Steering Group Committee. As the Cook Islands are regarded by the APG as one of its members with the strongest AML/CFT regimes in place, the Cook Islands FIU was specifically invited to participate in a number of forthcoming APG projects and surveys. A number of Pacific Ocean jurisdictions have also indicated that they may seek future training assistance from the Cook Islands to help them improve their AML/CFT regimes.
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